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February 8, 2018

Hon. Bill de Blasio
Mayor
City Hall
New York, NY 10007

Dear Mayor de Blasio:

I am writing in connection with the January 13, 2018 letter (the “Letter”) to you from
members of the Citywide and Community Education Councils representing public
school parents urging you to select the next Chancellor of the NYC School System
through an open and inclusive process.

I strongly agree with the sentiment of the Letter requesting you create an opportunity
for parents and other stakeholders to interview the candidates for Chancellor. I endorse
the qualifications and characteristics put forth in the letter for candidates of Chancellor,
including:

• An educator with experience teaching in classrooms and serving as a school
leader and someone who does not require a waiver;

• Experience managing or working in an administrative position in a large school
district with diverse students and families;

• Track record in collaborating with parent leaders like us in development of
policies, initiatives and programs;

• An innovator who can work the bureaucracy to develop creative solutions;
• Ability to use resources efficiently, equitably and creatively to maximize benefits

for students;
• Demonstrated commitment to and a good track record working with students

with disabilities and English Language Learners;
• Commitment to traditional public schools and to fighting privatization of our

schools; and
• Strong motivation to tackle challenging issues including school segregation,

charter school accountability and transparency, and supporting our highest need
schools.
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As a State Senator and a public school parent, I believe we should embrace every
opportunity to increase parent engagement. It is essential that our next Chancellor
inspire confidence from parents and guardians through a transparent and inclusive
selection process. At the same time, we have a new and exciting opportunity to deepen
parent involvement by giving parents a substantive role in the selection of the next
Chancellor.

I urge your administration to meet with members of the Citywide and Community
Education Councils as soon as possible to discuss ways to include parent input in the
Chancellor selection process. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely yours,

Brad Hoylman
New York State Senator
District 27


